## Nicola Gunn

Subject:

FW: Application 3/2020/0938 FAO Stephen Kilmartin

**Attachments:** 

Lifting woodchipper at C Ball.jpg; Machinery C Ball Forestry Contractor.jpg; Low

loader arrival.jpg

From:

Sent: 01 February 2021 21:29

To: Planning <planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk>

Cc

Subject: Application 3/2020/0938 FAO Stephen Kilmartin

\*\*\*\*This email was sent to planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk. An automatic response has been sent to the email sender\*\*\*\*

Application 3/2020/0938

## Dear Stephen,

I am writing in support the above application, which I believe it is an excellent use of the site, for a number of reasons. Whilst the Parish council have raised concerns over this falling outside the settlement boundary, I would like to point out that this boundary was defined by Ribble Valley Council losing a planning appeal, which lead to a line being simply drawn around the applicant's land, without scrutiny of features to form a more logically 'rounded settlement'. Looking closely at the actual location, this falls within the defined boundary of Barrow Brook watercourse to the north and the adjoining agricultural fields to the west, owned by Huntroyd Estates. Any inspector scrutinising this will see this as odd, that the compound is landlocked in a far corner of a huge residential housing development. The council would therefore need to come up with some strong reasons as to why 'settlement rounding' should not take place. Moreover as this is clearly a brownfield site, I feel this would be difficult to justify.

At the appeals chaired by the Inspector Philip Ware for the Secretary of State, the case was put forward that having HGV vehicles and forestry equipment being transported through a residential area posed a danger to children. The attached photographs were submitted at the appeal as evidence of this. What we now have is a situation where this type of machinery will be left unattended in a yard, along with piles of unprocessed timber opposite a children's recreation area. Whilst it will be Mr Balls and possibly Redrow's responsibility to erect fencing around the compound, adventurous children will always find a way to gain access. It therefore makes sense that if the Ball family were living on-site, this will potentially prevent serious accidents happening.

Finally I believe that from an aesthetic point of view, the erection of dwellings and landscaping will provide a more pleasing outlook for the residents who's properties overlook it.

Yours sincerely



**Z**ovast

This email has been checked for viruses by Avast antivirus software. <a href="https://www.avast.com">www.avast.com</a>









